
[Clicking]

MAGOGOSO
Alas, looks like we’ve reached the 
end of the results. 

CHARTRULEAN
That’s it? What about the 
inscription? 

MAGOGOSO
You shouldn’t need a computer for 
that.  

CHARTRULEAN
I can read seventeen dead 
languages. If it was that easy, I 
wouldn’t be here.  

MAGOGOSO
But can you still?

CHARTRULEAN
I think so. 

MAGOGOSO
Let’s put it to the test. 

[Sounds of book]

CHARTRULEAN
What’s this?

MAGOGOSO
Just pick a page and read me a 
passage.

[Sounds of flipping pages]

CHARTRULEAN
“At noon on the eleventh day, 
taketh the beast and beateth with a 
flat stone until dead.” What is 
this nonsense?

MAGOGOSO
A cookbook!

CHARTRULEAN
Where are you going to find a beast 
to beateth?

MAGOGOSO
One can dream...
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[Sounds of book closing]

MAGOGOSO
This is about the quality of 
literature you can find around here 
these days. 

CHARTRULEAN
Has it gotten worse?

MAGOGOSO
The level of censorship is 
unprecedented. More than three 
quarters of the library has been 
banned. Doors shut and locked 
indefinitely. Not much work for an 
archivist to do these days. 

CHARTRULEAN
It’s a good thing you have hobbies. 

MAGOGOSO
Shhh...the last thing I need is 
anyone around here finding out 
about my hobbies.

[Kiosk sounds]

MAGOGOSO
No more results. But take it with a 
grain of salt. Like the stacks, 
these archives have been heavily 
edited. If I had to guess, the Hona 
project isn’t exactly something The 
Order wants people poking around 
in. That work is very secretive. 
Notice there’s no mention of it at 
all.

[Chartrulean sighs]

MAGOGOSO
Don’t look so disappointed. 

CHARTRULEAN
Sorry. This is just...very 
frustrating. 

MAGOGOSO
Well, if old age has done anything 
for me at all, it’s taught me that 
some of the greatest rewards are 
the most difficult to find. 
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And also, the answer is never 
anywhere you’d expect. 

[Beat]

CHARTRULEAN
Sometimes I miss temple life. I 
have so much trouble focusing where 
I am now. There are so many 
distractions. 

MAGOGOSO
But you enjoy your work. 

CHARTRULEAN
Immensely. But being a mentor 
wasn’t something I expected. Caring 
for others makes my heart feel so 
heavy.

MAGOGOSO
I’m going to say something that 
you’ll probably kick me for. But I 
believe that your heart is what 
makes you the best Etruvian we’ve 
seen in several millennia. I don’t 
see an abomination. I see a 
treasure.  

CHARTRULEAN
I doubt history will be so kind to 
me. 

MAGOGOSO
That depends. The Order may have 
tried to destroy you, but that 
doesn’t change what you are. It’s 
not your supermanic powers that 
make you the messiah. It’s what you 
do to shape the future. 

MALDORO
Is Maldoro already plotting his 
revenge against me?

MAGOGOSO
Of course he is. On that note, 
let’s get you out of here before 
either of us get caught.
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